
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

St Mary’ s Parish Warracknabeal 
 

Parish Priest Fr Neville Stanislaus.  
11 Lyle Street Warracknabeal, 53941062 
Parish Secretary,  
Cath Bellis—stmpcw@gmail.com,  
0434086534 
St Mary’s Primary School,  
Principal, Joy Quarrell, 53982001 
 

St Joseph’s Hopetoun. P.O Box 141  
Parish Secretary, Jacki Hogan 50833566 
St Joseph’s Primary School.  
Principal, Cynthia Maiden, 50833296 
 

St Patrick’s Nhill, 33 Leahy Street, Nhill. 
Contact Ann Munro—53929272 
St Patrick's Primary School.  
Principal, Kathryn Bendall, 53911575 
 

St Mary’s Rainbow 
Contact Kath White, 53957261 
 

St Augustine’s Beulah 
Contact Brendan Naylor, 50837242 
 

St Patrick’s Minyip 
Contact Margret Murphy, 53857479 
 

Last Weekends Collections 
Warrack:  
Planned Giving $85.00 
Presbytery  $85.50 
Nhill 
Planned giving $97.00 
Presbytery  $79.00 
Minyip  
Planned Giving $17.00 
Presbytery  $55.00 
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PARISHES 

HOPETOUN Weekend Mass Times 
1st & 3rd weekend of the Month 
 
1st Saturday: Warrack  6.30pm 
 
3rd Saturday :Beulah  7.00pm 
 
1st Sunday: Hopetoun  9.00am 
  Beulah  10.30am 
 
3rd Sunday: Hopetoun  9.00am 
  Rainbow  11.00am 
 
2nd & 4th weekend of the Month 
Saturday Minyip  6.00pm 
Sunday    Warrack  8.30am 
                 Nhill  10.30am 
 

Sunday 12th June  
Eleventh Sunday in  

Ordinary Time /C 

Mass Times for Next Weekend  
Saturday—Beulah 7.00pm 

Sunday—Hopetoun 9.00am 
            Rainbow 11.00am 

***************** 
 

Next week’s Readings 
1st Reading: Zech 12:10-11;13:1 

2nd Reading: Gal 3: 26-29 
Gospel: Mk 10:35-45 

MINYIP 

St Joseph’s School Report 
Recently we were lucky enough to have cartoonist & illustrator Matt Glover work with our students. Matt’s work has appeared in books, maga-
zines, newspapers, training manuals, websites and even toy packaging, right around the world. Matt worked with the students teaching them 
some of the finer points in drawing cartoons. Everyone was very engaged and some were excited to discover that they can in fact draw! Some snippets from the children are following. 
“Today I found that I could actually draw. I had a really fun time with Matt. I wish it lasted all day. Now I know that cartoons are made up of lines, shapes and dots. I loved today.”  
Emily 
“On May the 30th, Matt Glover came to teach our school about cartoon drawing. He taught me three strategies to use shapes, lines and dots. Having Matt here was the best  
experience in my life”. Rori 
“Yesterday a cartoonist came to St Josephs and helped me to draw a cartoon and my favourite cartoon was a hippo. It was fun. Matt Glover helped me to draw monsters people and 
animals. Matt Glover is really creative. He never made mistakes.” Clay 
“Yesterday we had Matt Glover come to our school. We drew monsters and people and animals. It was amazing! We liked drawing. I got to say thank you for teaching us to be artists 
today and I gave him the thank you present” Saige. 
 

Leadership Team 
We thank the Parishioners who have been working on the presbytery whilst Fr Neville is away. Peter Heenan has spent many weekends renovating inside and Mick Murphy has the 
garden area cleaned of dead trees and vege garden watered and weeded. The photocopier supported by Ben and Joan has made life easier for the parish secretary. Mary Walder  
continues to handles the finances and Tom Evans has organised the repairs to the external walls and a new hot service for the presbytery. Maureen and Jodee and Frances host  
the visiting priests for meals and welcome others who wish to share a meal with them. The Lay Led team continue to support us. Colleen has spent many hours compiling the music  
for the visitors. We also thank the ladies who clean the church and attend to the funerals. etc. It is a team effort to keep our parishioners for the part you play. 
Our thanks Parish Leadership Team 

 
 

Prayer for Year of Mercy 
 

Lord Jesus Christ, you have taught us to be merciful like the heav-
enly Father. 
And have told us that whoever see’s you, see’s him` 
Show us your face and we shall be saved. 
You are the visible face of the Invisible Father, of the God who 
manifests his Power above all by forgiveness and mercy; 
Let the Church be your visible face in the world. 
Send your spirit and consecrate every one of us with the Spirits 
anointing so that the Jubilee of Mercy may be a year of grace from 
the Lord. 
And your church, with renewed enthusiasm, may bring good news to 
the poor. 
We ask this of you, Lord Jesus through the intercession of Mary, 
Mother of Mercy 
You who live and reign with the Father And the Holy spirit for ever 
and ever. 

Amen. 

Lay Led Assemblies are held when no Mass is  
Scheduled 

Hopetoun Sunday  9.00am 
Rainbow Sunday  9.30am 
Beulah Sunday  9.30am 
Warrack Sunday  9.00am 
Minyip Sunday  10.00am 
Kaniva Sunday  9.00am 
Nhill-Sunday  10.30am 

Pray for our Sick 
Lourdes Stanislaus 

Una Bartlett 
Marj Parker 

 

Nhill News 

 

Wednesday, June 22: “Shaping Stories with Women” at St Patrick’s Community Hall from    

   1.30—2.30pm. This session will be facilitated by Ann Falkingham,    

   a support worker with Wimmera Uniting Care. Poster in the porch. 

Friday, June 24:  End of Term 11 for St Patrick’s School 
 

Liturgy Formation 2016 / Launch of Let the Children Come 

The Diocesan Liturgical Commission will be presenting Liturgy Formation sessions in the diocese in 2016 on Funeral Ministry, 

Formation for Lectors and the launch of the sacramental program, “Let the Children Come” - July 24 at Birchip Parish, August 7 

at Ararat Parish and August 21 at Hamilton Parish.   As this day includes the launch of “Let the Children Come”, all involved in 

the Parish Sacramental Programs are encouraged to attend  Please let Ann know if you are interested in attending. 

 

End of Financial Year: 

This is a friendly reminder to our Annual givers  that the end of the financial year is  drawing near.  Parish Council thanks all 

parishioners for their continuing financial support towards the Parish. 
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